Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, March 5, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:00 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, John Sherrer, Brian Timmerman, Les Skertchly, Gerry Ruplinger, Jason Oswald, Terry Dickenson, Theresa Slein, Jamey Siegert & Father Dave
Absent: Laura Leigh and Gina Petry
Father opened with a prayer.
First we celebrated a Happy Birthday to Fr Dave. 
John made the motion to accept the December meeting minutes and this was seconded by Jamey.  Motion was accepted by all. 
Grand Knight Roland Bruenig came from our Knights of Columbus Council to present a check for $5,000 for the renovation project.  This was very much appreciated by all.
The Building and Grounds Committee had a meeting last month but nothing to report as Brian and Theresa didn’t make the meeting.  Howerver, there was some discussion about the tv monitors not working.  Theresa was going to work with Paul Jozwiak to see if those two can get them going.  
The Finance Committee meeting was discussed.  Jason reported that Theresa and the accountant are working on getting the financials done with the hopes of getting reports out to the parish council and finance committee soon.  The 2019 budget is done and more money was allocated to the building and grounds.  Laura Kisting from the Fellowship committee asked for a money balance in their account from their events and the script program.   Jason stated he would be working with her explaining that all the money is in one account with the parish and funds are all together.  Jason will work with Theresa to see if they can come up with some numbers for her.  
Renovation update from Jamey.  Things are moving along.  New high chairs have been purchased.  They have plans for new coat racks, trim around the windows, hardware for the doors and new curtains.   They are working on sending a letter out to parishioners who haven’t donated yet in hopes of receiving more donations.  When more money becomes available they will see what updates can be made in the kitchen.  Also they are working on an update piece for the bulletin for parishioners.  
Discussion was had around a possible part time position created for supporting John Peterson with the building grounds and maintenance.   The council believes there is more work than one person can handle.  Everyone had different ideas on how to proceed and was a great discussion by all.   Terry was going to talk with John and explain things to him.  Jason was going to look into the finance piece.  Once we have some more input, we will be able to talk about at our next meeting. 
Theresa reported that charter still isn’t installed yet as she is having issues with them.  She will be contacting Dimax to see if they can help out in anyway.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Fr Dave stated the week day masses will follow the schools during the winter.  If the schools have a delay or cancelation, week day masses will be cancelled.  He is currently going through the office file cabinets to removed old and outdated papers in hopes of making room for Theresa to put her new papers in there.  Ash Wednesday service at 3:30pm for RE students and mass at 6:30pm. 
Terri reported that he is working with Paul on training new mass servers and wondered if Paul would be able to clean up his office alittle.  
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  
Les made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Patti.  Meeting closed at 9:00 pm.


